Net Zero Task Force Board Members

A committee for net zero metering in Derry, NH Brewster Bartlett Josh Bourdon
Nick del Etoile Mike Fowler
Thursday, June 15, 2017 David Granese Anthony Marciano
6:00 PM Ken Linehan Jeff Moulton
14 Manning Rd. Derry, NH 03038 Mary Till Bob Mackay, Alt.
John Burke, Alt. Will Stewart, Alt.
Minutes

-Call to Order: Chairman Jeff Moulton called the meeting to order at 6:02 PM.
-In attendance: Jeff Moulton, Mary Till, Josh Bourdon, Anthony Marciano, Brewster Bartlett
-Absent: Ken Linehan, Nick del Etoile, Mike Fowler, Dave Granese, Bob Mackey

-Consent agenda:
Approval of minutes from May 18™ meeting.
A T
by Brewster Bartlett
nimously

-Derry Building Codes
NH Saves no longer on Derry Town web site. Check with Bob Mackey on why it was removed.

-Pinkerton Academy
No update.

-Derry schools update
Solar is still under consideration for inclusion in the Honeywell project.

-Derry municipal update

Vendors resubmitted proposals, using current electrical rate of $0.13/kwh. Payback increased by 10-
15%. REC prices have also dropped that may affect payback — if SB 129 bill is signed by Governor
Sununu, then REC prices should recover.

Town will go ahead with applications for Marion Gerrish and DPW projects to PUC so that they can be
grandfathered at the current net metering rates, if the Town Council should decide to go ahead with these
projects. Expect to present to Town Council in July.

NuWatt (John Teague) who was recently part of 7 residential installations in Derry as part of SolarUp,
presented background of the company and covered their proposals for DPW (fixed ground mount) and
Marion Gerrish (roof mount). Nuwatt will provide an optional quote using a tracking system for
comparison purposes. For the optional, large proposal for the landfill, where piered foundations cannot
be used, ballast foundations would be required and therefore the price per watt would be closer to $1.85.

NuWatt's previous quote utilized Solar World for PV panels but they have since gone out of business.
NuWatt provided new prices for Cell Fab (Canada) at $1.85/watt and Q-Cell (Chinese) for $1.80/watt.

Action ltems:
1) Solar Financing Workshop being held on 6/21 in Raymond, free of charge
2) Prepare information for July Town Council meeting
3) No July Meeting



-Next meeting is scheduled for August 17" @ 6:00 PM

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted,
Jeff Moulton




